VILLAGE OF NORTH UTICA

  801 South Clark Street

North Utica, IL 61373 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees

June 8, 2011
www.utica-il.gov

I. 7:00 p.m. Call to Order Regular Village Board Meeting
II. Pledge of Allegiance
III. Roll Call
IV. Approval of Minutes- 05-11-11 (Old Board) & 05-11-11 (New Board)

V. Appearance Request:  IDOT representatives re: update on Rt. 178 Realignment project

VI. Financial Statement

1.) May 2011 Financial Stmt / Summary / Revenue Reports 
VII. Approval of Bills

1.) May 2011 Prepaids

2.) May 2011 2010 A/P
VIII. Finance Liaison
1.) Remove Maintenance Fee/amend Water/Sewer Ordinance

2.) Consideration of 2011 Appropriations Ordinance

3.) Consideration of Prevailing Wage Ordinance

IX. Donations

1.) New York Says Thank You $500
2.) American Red Cross

3.) Youth Service Bureau
X. Governmental Affairs Liaison – formation of Business Association
XI. Clerk’s Report –Rt. 80 Sign – estimate on event banners
XII. Streets, Lights & Alleys Liaison
XIII. Police Department Liaison

XIV. Water & Sewer Liaison
1.) Wolfe – 130 Wright Drive – Water runoff issue

XV. Park & Recreation Liaison
XVI. Maintenance 
1.) Assessment and Update
2.) Approval of Permit application- Phosphate/water system & associated costs
XVII. Engineer’s Report
1.)         Update – IDOT Rt. 178/Teng Streetscape Project 

a.) cost re: phase #2
b.) Removal of Bollards from Design
2.)         Update - Neighbor’s Park

a.) Parking area

b.) Relocate of fire hydrant

3.)          Update- Municipal Well Project 
4.)          Update-staking of New Entry Sign/Rt. 6
5.)          Update-   Gravel / Donaldson Street- widening
6.)         Update – MFT road project 
a.) Revise MFT Resolution 11-03 - $65,000
7.)         Update – Illinois Valley Excavating / Sewer Televising
a.) Rothrock Boring

II. President’s Report 
1.)  Utica Garden Club Newspaper Ad - $125
2.) Spring Valley 125th Anniv. Newspaper Ad - $95 Black and White

3.) Liquor License Fee in the Village
III. Public Comment
IV. Old Business
V. New Business
VI. Committee/Trustee’s Report
VII. Attorney’s Report
VIII. Executive Session

1.) The appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal for specific employees
2.) Pending/Imminent Litigation

IX. Possible Action Regarding Executive Session Discussion Regarding Employees/Officers/Policies Including Hiring/Establishment of Salary
X. Adjournment





Posted 06-03-11
MINUTES

At 7:05 pm the meeting of the Village Board of Trustees was called to Order by Village President Fred Esmond who then led the Pledge of Allegiance. Present at the meeting were President Esmond, Village Clerk Laurie Gbur and Trustees Shelba Bimm, Matt Jereb, Jim Schrader, Gloria Alvarado, Andy Skoog and Ron Pawlak.  Also Present were Village Engineer Kevin Heitz.

Approval of Minutes:  It was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Alvarado to approve the Minutes from the 5-11-11 meeting of the former Board of Trustees.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was then motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Jereb to approve the Minutes from the 5-11-11 meeting of the Current Board of Trustees.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Appearance Request:  Herb Jung, IDOT Engineer, addressed the Village Board of Trustees with an update on the Rt. 178 Realignment Project.  He presented a document to Board Members showing the schedule of the Projects including the Lincoln Street Extension, Phase 2 of the downtown Project and the Interchange Project.  He stated that the Project is going well and it is possible that the Lincoln Street Extension will be completed sometime in the Month of June.  They are also currently working on the area between Canal St. and Church St. behind the school.  Trustee Skoog asked about a possible stop sign at the Church St./Rt. 178 intersection for the purpose of stopping traffic so that children can cross safely to go to school.  Jung stated that when the project is complete that would be the time to see how things are slowing in that area with regard to slow signs and then they can look at alternatives if needed.  
Jung then stated that they are working on a multi-phase plan with Emergency Service Personnel to divert the traffic and alert drivers to construction at the I-80 interchange at Exit 81.  So far traffic seems to be responding to signage and things seem to be moving well in that area.  There is plenty of signage to get people into Utica without using the Exit 81 off of I-80.  

Trustee Skoog stated that IDOT and Advanced Asphalt are doing a great job.  The Board agreed.  

Financial Statement:  It was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Jereb to approve the May 2011 Financial Statement.  


6 Yes


Motion Carried







MINUTES

Approval of Bills:  It was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Pawlak to approve the May 2011 Prepaids.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was then motioned by Trustee Alvarado, seconded by Trustee Skoog to approve the May 2011 A/P Bills.


6 yes


Motion Carried

Finance Liaison:  It was motioned by Trustee Jereb, seconded by Trustee Alvarado to Table the item regarding the Maintenance Fee in the Water/Sewer billing.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee Jereb, seconded by Trustee Pawlak to approve the 2011 Appropriations Budget – Ordinance 2011-16


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee Jereb, seconded by Trustee Alvarado to approve the 2011 Prevailing Wage Ordinance 2011-17


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Donations:  


It was motioned by Trustee Jereb, seconded by Trustee Skoog to approve a donation in the amount of $500 to New York Says Thank You Foundation.  


6 Yes


Motion Carried


It was motioned by Trustee Jereb, seconded by Trustee Skoog to approve a donation in the amount of $50 to Youth Services Bureau.


6 Yes


Motion Carried







MINUTES

Governmental Affairs Liaison:  Trustee Alvarado spoke about a new Business Association being formed in the Village.  There will be another meeting held on June 29, 2011 at the Village Hall. Anyone interested can come to the meeting.
Clerk’s Report:   Clerk Gbur presented the Board with estimates on an addition to the newly constructed Billboard sign on Rt. 80.  It would be utilized for the purpose of listing upcoming events in the Village.  The cost of the addition would be approx. $600.  Each banner would be approx. $350.  After discussion, it was motioned by Trustee Jereb, seconded by Trustee Alvarado to table the item for further discussion at a later time.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Streets, Lights & Alleys Liaison:  Trustee Bimm stated that she has completed and turned in a list of broken street lights and the list has been faxed to Ameren for repairs.  She then asked about the roads that will be repaired in the upcoming MFT Project.  Engineer Heitz stated that Bids will be opened for both MFT and Non-MFT road projects on June 21, 2011 at 10 am.  A list of roads has been included in the plans that interested parties will bid on.  An update after the opening of bids will follow at the next meeting.

Police Department Liaison:  Trustee Schrader stated that the Transmission is slipping in the #992 Police Squad Car.  Schrader was asked to get estimates of the repairs for the next meeting.

Water & Sewer Liaison:  Trustee Pawlak stated that he had looked at the property located at 130 Wright Drive.  The water run off issue seems to be coming from a sump pump that drains into a drain tile.  There is a large bush located near the tile and Pawlak has instructed the property owner to find out if roots from the bush got into the tile.  The property owner agreed.
Park & Recreation Liaison:  Trustee Skoog stated that the Neighbor’s Park practice field looks great.  President Esmond stated that the Hydrant was moved and now they are cleaning up the south tree line for a berm to divert water runoff.  Wozniak concrete made a donation of material and time to install the dug outs at the practice field.  This was a $2,500 - $3,000 donation of time and material to the Village.

Maintenance Department:  Public Works Director, Curt Spayer discussed the Phosphate that can be added to the water mains to aid in the hardness, odor and discoloration of the Village 






MINUTES


water.  It was motioned by Trustee Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Skoog to authorize the Village Engineer to apply for a Permit for the Phosphate.


6 Yes


Motion Carried
Engineer’s Report:  Heitz provided an update of ongoing projects in the Village
Carey Memorial Park- there are some lights out on the scoreboard.  The Village can wait until next year to replace them.

It was motioned by Trustee Alvarado, seconded by Trustee Bimm to authorize the Village Engineer to remove the Bollards from the Rt. 178 realignment Streetscape project contract.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Well Project – Heitz informed the Board that a decision will have to be made on either renting the equipment or purchasing the equipment for the Well.  Heitz will get some costs and options and present them at the next meeting.

Entry sign on Rt. 6 – it has been staked out and he will provide information to Spayer for placement of the sign.

Heitz will try to coordination the additional gravel needed for Donaldson St. 

It was motioned by Trustee Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Skoog to revise the Resolution R11-03 to an amount of $65,000 in appropriated MFT funds.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Sewer Televising- There is still some televising to be done.  On Division and Church St. near the Benstine Property there is a problem that needs to be televised and the line flushed out.  

Ms. Benstine then stated that the Antique Mall needs to put up their gutters and divert the water runoff away from her property.  Esmond stated that the property owners had just received the permit so they will be working on installing a drainage area.






MINUTES

President’s Report:  

It was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Pawlak to approve an ad in the News Tribune for the 125th Anniversary of Spring Valley in the amount of $95 for Black and White.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Alvarado to approve an ad in the News Tribune for the Utica Garden Club Garden Walk in the amount of $125.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

President Esmond then spoke about the Liquor License fee in the Village and asked the Board to consider making it an Annual fee issued from July 1 – June 30 each year.  The Board agreed and it was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Pawlak to approve the amendment to the Liquor Ordinance to change the fee to annually beginning July 1, 2011.  Ordinance 2011-18

The Clerk will write a letter to all businesses that hold a liquor license to notify them of the change.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

President Esmond then stated that the Fireworks will be held on Saturday July 2, 2011. 

Public Comment: 

Eugene Drzewiecki, Woodland Court, stated that there has been a tremendous increase in the water runoff onto the road and his property.  Heitz will get estimates on putting a large drain pipe in. 

General Discussion of Village Affairs:

Trustee Alvarado stated that the issue of Molding Straw and Hay on the Foothills Organics property has caused many residents concern regarding mold, rodents and snakes. There have been many complaints.  Police Chief Wren has spoken with the property owner.  Currently, the Village does not have an Ordinance to address this matter.  Wren also contacted the Fire Chief to determine if it is a Fire Hazard.  He also advised the property owner to come to the next meeting to explain what he is doing and its’ agricultural benefits.

Trustee Skoog then asked about the status of property located on the east side of Division Street owned by Ramos.  Heitz will contact Mr. Ramos and update the Board at the next meeting.







MINUTES

Trustee Bimm stated that there is a pit bull in town on Lincoln St.  There is nothing in our Ordinance that addresses this particular breed of dog.  However, all large dogs are required to be chained.  Bimm stated that she has received complaints about the dog.  Wren will look into the matter further.

Attorney’s Report:  Absent

With no additional Village Business, it was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Jereb to adjourn the meeting at 8:07 pm.



All in favor


Motion Carried

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie A. Gbur

Village Clerk

